

ASSOCIATION OF STATE FLOODPLAIN MANAGERS, INC.

2809 Fish Hatchery Road Suite 204 Madison, Wisconsin 53713 608-274-0123 Fax: 608-274-0696 www.floods.org Email: asfpm@floods.org

Executive DirectorLarry A. Larson, P.E., CFM

Deputy DirectorGeorge Riedel, CFM

October 22, 2008

Mr. Michael Buckley Acting Assistant Administrator FEMA Mitigation Division 500 C Street SW Washington, DC 20472

RE: Directive to eliminate mass production of paper FIRMs

Dear Mr. Buckley:

The Association of State Floodplain Mangers applauds FEMA's recent directive to dramatically reduce the printing and distribution of paper maps by October 2009. This measure will significantly shrink the costs to produce negatives and mountains of paper maps. ASFPM hopes that this is the first step of many in the conversion to digital products.

We commend FEMA for establishing an aggressive schedule to transition to digital distribution mechanisms from traditional paper map distribution. ASFPM recognizes that there are a number of NFIP communities and stakeholders not yet prepared to move to fully digital products. ASFPM is offering assistance to identify mechanisms to accommodate all NFIP communities and facilitate implantation of the directive. We fully support the transition to truly paperless product that will significantly reduce or eliminate FIRM production costs.

Sincerely,

Al W. Goodman, Jr., CFM

cc: Doug Bellomo, FEMA Roy Wright, FEMA Susan Gilson, NAFSMA Bill DeGroot, NAFSMA

Dedicated to reducing flood losses in the nation.

Chair

Al W. Goodman, Jr., CFM State Floodplain Manager Mississippi Emerg. Mgmt. Agency 601-933-6884 agoodman@mema.ms.gov

Vice Chair

Gregory Main, CFM State Floodplain Manager Indiana DNR 317-234-1107 gmain@dnr.in.gov

Secretary

Judy Watanabe, CFM Mitigation Section Manager Utah Div. of Homeland Sec. 801-538-3750 judywatanabe@utah.gov

Treasurer

William Nechamen, CFM State Floodplain Manager New York State DEC 518-402-8146 wsnecham@gw.dec.state.ny.us